Parking Consultation «Number» «Street» «Area» «Post Code» Our Ref: KMP/MHP24 Telephone: 0208 207 2277

Email: parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk

Date: 22nd January 2024

Dear Resident

Proposed parking changes in Arthur Street, Bushey

Following a review of the existing parking controls in the area and concerns received form residents and elected members, it is proposed to make the following changes to the parking restrictions in the road –

- Extend the double yellow lines restrictions on the approach to Montague Hall Place to help stop obstructive parking and improve visibility at the bend.
- Increase parking availability of on street parking for residents by removing some of the double yellow lines adjacent to Kemp Place car park and replacing it with permit parking bays.

The purpose of this letter is to inform you of our proposal, please see the attached plan (MAP-KP1-24) which shows the extent of the proposals in your area.

If you wish to comment on the proposals, as part of this informal consultation, please let me know either by email at the email address above or in writing to the Civic Offices, 291 Shenley Road, Borehamwood, WD6 1TG. Please mark any correspondence for my attention.

I look forward to receiving your response by 19th February 2024.

Yours sincerely

Harry Branch Traffic Engineer